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Meeting Minutes
January 4, 2018
4:00 p.m.
Attendance: Commissioners Danny Ferreira (Chair), John Roberts, Benjamin Wasson, and Gregory Rachal
Excused: Commissioners Gloria Stephens, Marc Hassan
Also: Colleen Hampsey – City Council Research; Tommy Carter – Council Auditor’s Office
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.
Chairman Ferreira convened the meeting at 4:10 p.m. without a quorum present and the attendees introduced themselves for the record.  
Minutes

The minutes of the December 7, 2017 meeting were deferred pending a quorum.
Public comment
None
Auditor’s report
Tommy Carter, Auditor’s Office, stated that two audit reports were filed in December, 2017: #802 – Council Auditor’s Office Annual Report for FY16-17 and #803 – Quarterly Budget Summary for the 12 months Ended September 30, 2017.
Committee reports

There were no reports due to the lack of quorum. 

Legislative Tracking Committee
None
Audit Committee
None
Internal Operations Committee
None
Chair’s Comments
Chairman Ferreira lamented about the lack of quorum for the meeting and expressed hope that attendance may improve after all of the commission appointments have been made.
New Business

Office of Economic Development’s return on investment calculations: Commissioner Roberts said that his review of the Office of Economic Development’s return on investment calculations for its incentive packages indicated that the rate of inflation is not utilized when making long term ROI calculations. It was suggested that this may be something to present to the Finance Committee. There was some discussion about the availability of an annual report for OED and the access to those reports for the public and for the commission. Additionally, the commissioners inquired about the transparency of economic incentive compliance for city projects. The commissioners agreed that it may be helpful for a representative from OED to come and speak with the True Commission at an upcoming meeting. 
Old Business

There was a brief discussion of one of the topics from the previous meeting, the greenbelt agricultural exemption, and whether the City or the Duval Legislative Delegation has any options to make changes to the existing policy.
Commissioner Comments
None
Next meeting

The next regular monthly meeting will be on February 1, 2018.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:58 p.m. 
Jeff Clements, Council Research Division

Posted 2.2.18   3:00 p.m.
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